



The Association of Northern Car Clubs
From the Hon. Secretary:
Karen J Humphries
152 Green Lane, Cookridge, Leeds LS16 7JQ.
☎ 07802 833404 (M)
E-mail: karen.humphries@ancc.co.uk

Minutes of Delegates Meeting – Monday 8th January 20018.

1. Apologies for Absence were received from: Paul Slingsby, John Richardson, Neil Andrews, Sam Spencer, Nick Mansell, Tynemouth DMC, Mid Derbyshire, SD34, Unleashed Motorsport, Karting Legends, Wigan & DMC, Huddersfield MC, Hexham MC, 2300.

Present: Malcolm Lister / David Pope / John Rhodes / Dave Tasker / Jon Shepherd / Ray White / John Watson / John & Yvonne Coppin / Derek Slater / John Harden / Bob Wright / Chris Woodcock / Heidi Woodcock / John Spencer / Karen Humphries.

2. Minutes of Previous Meeting – 13th November 2017
Proposed Alan Shaw and accepted.

3. Matters Arising from previous minutes:-
Individual MSA trainers are available for future bookings.

4. Treasurers Report.
GSW reported we have sufficient funds in the bank - £15831.45

5. Invitations.
Have been received and the events have run.
The next event is the Jack Frost on the 21st January.

The Yearbook is now ready to go to print and will be dispatched to clubs shortly – copies are available from Chris Woodcock.

6. Applications to membership...
24/7 Motor Club based in Barnsley. They are looking at grass roots motorsport – autotest, autosolo's and targa events. They want to do a bit of everything.....
They were proposed and accepted – welcome to the ANCC.

7. Alteration to Dates - None.

8. Mailing List Alterations – plenty – PLEASE ADVISE OF ANY CHANGES ASAP...

9. Championship Co-Ordinator reports.

Road Rally – Registrations are been taken – the 1st event is the Ryemoor - all events and dates are listed in the yearbook.

Stage Rally – 5 tarmac rounds / 5 mixed / 5 forest rounds. Events with “smaller” entries have been chosen and invites will be going out shortly. 15 rounds with 8 rounds to count for overall.

Historic Championship – 1st round is the Tour Of Cheshire on the 3rd March. Regs are on the ANCC web page.
A co-ordinator is required – so please get in touch.

Autotest Championship – Hopefully a championship will run in 2019 – a mixture of autotests and autosolos.
Trials – clubs are starting ti out them on – Wakefield, A&P, IDMC and Clitheroe. A “challenge” is to be put together and John Spencer is to co-ordinate this and will liaise with clubs. Hopefully 5 or 6 events.

2017 Presentation will NOW take place on FRIDAY 23RD FEBRUARY 2018 as it clashes with the John Robson Road Rally. It will be at the Old Gold Course Hotel, Huddersfield.

It will be a "formal" evening including a 3 course sit down meal and award presentation for £25.00.

ALL award winners will be entitled to a free ticket and this can be claimed from Chris Woodcock.

Venue & speaker details to follow.

10. Next Meeting – 2018 Dates are:-

Monday 25th June 2018

Monday 17th September 2018

11. Correspondance – None

12. RLO / MSA / Training:-

RLO – Chris Woodcock –get your routes in early and within the time scales or you may be disappointed!!!

There is a large increase in scatters on clubnights – the MSA now want to see the clue sheets as well as scatters points and these will also need to be sent to the RLO's.

RLO – Derek Slater – a busy few weeks, get your routes in early as time is needed to get everything authorised.

TRAINING – Bob Wright is busy organising the sessions.

Sat 27th January 2018 will be Warrington / Stockport / Lancashire.

Sunday 28th January 2018 will be Askham Bryan.

Hopefully 5 or 6 courses - a new "refresher" type course.

Bookings can be made via VIM.

A date for "Derby" area is the 18th March.

Croft Circuit – Saturday 3rd March.

Cadwell - Saturday 18th February.

Harewood – 11th/12th March.

LARA – Nothing to report.

MSA Regional Committee – CW reported that various rally rules are out for consultation. Including changing from yellow flags back to red flags.

Road Rallies – R18.6.4 – GPS of any type is prohibited – although it can be used on scatters....

R28.1 – Tyre Section – is coming out for consultation – please read and reply – it is on the MSA web site.

Tracking – is again been looked at – possibly a "red light system" – more details to follow.

A working group has been set up to look at Targa Rallies.

Next "Rallies" meeting is on the 23rd January.

RDO – HW reported that she has been out and about and spent time with various clubs this year and would like to thank everyone for all their help and support.

Please make sure you attend the MSA Unlicensed official's seminars – 27th Jan @ Northallerton and 17th March @ Haydock.

12. AOB

Sprints and Hill climb venues must have access to "enough" water to enable any fires in Hybrids & Electric vehicles to be put out.

Bradford Classic Car show are looking for assistance – if you can help at all – please get in touch with Heidi Woodcock.

Meeting closed 21:30hrs.

Karen J Humphries – ANCC Secretary